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Parish Council News, January 20 l8

Councillor Vacancv
We are sad to report fiat Dr Cerl PaBons has recenty rcsigned

as a Parish Colnci or dle ro other comm nnenrs which eaves a

vacaicy on the Co!ncil. fyou are inreres.ed in be.onr ng a Par sh

Co!nc lorard help ng shape dre future for o!r comm ! i iry, please

pLri yoLrr name foMard lor co-opron. Derais .an be folnd on
the Parish Counci iorceboard and onA!dlernOn in€ or conract
any Co!nci or for mo.e info-madoi.

l'lany complaints are received each year abolt garden hedges

which grow to the extent that they overhang the pavement and

mike it ditricuk for pedestrians to walk past safely. lf yo! have a

hedge or blshes next to the foorpat| p ease rare a crtlcal loo<
at thenr and, lf necessilry, cur them bac< in advance of dre b rd

Post Office
Rcs dcnrs of Aldlem and surrolndlfg v lates are de ighted to
have a Pos. Office back in the vilage. Please continue ro support
i! and other villase businesses.

Following represenrations from
time er rhe postbox arWindmll
to Friday and 9am on Sar!.days.

.he Paish Counc rhe colle.to.
Drve is now spm from Londay

e

Planning Update
l7l0339N llccarrhy & Stone appli.ation has gone to Appe?.
On l0 liiLrary a Sec.ion 06 app ication for funds rowards
Aud em Medica Practlce was approved by the Southern Plan.in8

Comm t!ee. Th s w I now be sent to the Planr ng lnspecrora.e
for conlideration. Mccarthy & Stone have made a new
applicaton l7ls775N which has yet to be derefln ned blt n rhe
!nfort!nate evenr rhe app icaron is approved rhen we hope rhe
S 05 app icarion w I again be plr foMard.

Deti s of rh€ number of addidonal homcs Cheshirc Eas. Counc
rcq! r€s f.om Aldlem rre expecrcd ln thc ncxr monfi o. so.

Paish Co!nc loE w lthen crny olt consu tat on wth .csidcn.s
with a vew to lpdatng olr Neghbou.hood P an.

A I .ecent p anning app icrtions can be found in the P:rrsh Counci
minutes which are posted on lhe nodceboard in lhe village cenfe
or can be v ewed on ALrdlemoi ine at:

http://aud lem pc.au d lem.org/down load s/parish -

council/parish"council-minutes.html

Parish Councillors'
Contact Details
HeatherJones, Chair 8l 1836

Geotr Seddon.Vice Chai.'81 I 282

Frances Mary Christie'811340 Tim Lawton '81 1899

Bill Consterdine 81 1547 Kate Down 8l I 160

Jenny Carlin 811733 David Higham - 812069

Dave Siddorns - 8l l0l2 SuziWarren - 8l 1086

Your Parish Clerk is Sandie McBennett - 07432 332857

or email audlempc@gmail.com.

Parish Council meetings wil be held in the lleeting Rooms
adjoiningA!dlem l.lethodisr Ch!rch on f4ondays,5th February.

5th lYarch and 9April 2018. At the beginning of each meeting,
residenir have the opportunityto bring mattere ofco.cern to
the atrention of the Parish Colncil. Everyone is we come to
stay and listen fo. the resr of rhe meetns.



Audlem FC
The team was re formed back in 2012 and we were very
lucl(y ln gett ng sponsorship from boch the Lord
Combermere and A!dlern Dry C eaners. This enabled us

Over the years snce then, the .eam has changed in

personfel refl€ctin8 what occurs in rhe professional FA

leagues; buc for us, no fees paid in getring new players.

Today we have a stronger.eam and, having finished just

one from rhe bottom of the league ast season, we are

now mld-tab e and playing wlrh great heart. W€ have won
6. drawn I and lost 7.

This season we did not p ay afy home matches between
ALgust and the end of November, if order to allow the
play ng field rc get ro its besr possible state following the
remedial work carried our by Cheshlre East lastApri.

We now beg n a series of horne garnes up to the end of
lYarch. We play on Sundays at I lam. twoudbegoodto
have any vilagers chere to cheer us as we strive to climb
up the league. A blg p us is that we are in a semi-final for
rhe FAVase Comperirion on the 2 srJanuary. ln addition

^e lr.^ rl e 'lea A ,r e\e a rc rre ba<r .rrreirg roo n

and showers of a the teams ir the Crewe Sunday leagues.

Having dislributed 6,000 copies of the 'ADAPT cyc ing for
al' map in 20 7, a grant from the Chesh re East Community
crants Scheme means another 3,000 maps are now
available n_om ocal establishments. nearest towns and in

venues alorg r\e rorre.. T\e c, ier 'o, es a|e dtl r.!ve to
cyc ists of a I a8es. Detai ed guides to each

route are on the Aud em website. OEanised rides ta<e

pace on the second Sunday of each rnonth, leaving the
Bridge lnn at 0.30am and stoppinS for refreshment aLong

the way. Under lBs must be accompan ed by an adult. For
the winter months we have chosen shorter rides.

Our Food Group meets monthly, sharing knowledge of
growing and preparing seasona food. ln winter we p an for
the year ahead,get our p ots ready, and plant onjons, sa ads,

sweet peas and broad beans, some lndoors some out. ln

Apri , look our for our first Saturday stal of the year se linS

main y seed ings co getAud em\ growers offto a good starc.

1Oth Anniversary Concert
Audlern Voices l€d by their conducror Jenny Co lis Smith
lnvire you .o cheir Oth Annlversary concerr at St James
Church on Saturday 2 LstApril at 7.30pm. We wlll be s nging

RLtter lYagnifcar, Faure Requierr and the Easter Hymn
from Cavaleria Rusticana. We are pleased to announce
soloists Denise Leigh rnd Kevin Whitfie d wi a so join us.

Ticl(ets priced {7.50 wilL be avaiab e from Wl liams
Newsagents,PatJones 8 1005 orany memberof the choir

ADAS News
Audlem was agaln successful n che Brihin in Bloom
competitiof and rccoived a Siver Gllc award at rhe
presenhtion ceremony in SouthPort. Many thanlG are d!e
to rl the vo ln.eers who helped with the plantng and

watering of the summer- bedding. Planring for this year wi l

rake pace n l'4ay - ifyou woud li<e to help please send a

message (contact details be ow).

The Bg Switch On was very wellatrended. The bi8 tree was
<indly donated byAngela and Craham Alllnson of Hatherton
LodSe and Raph Warburton sponsored the Switch On.
After Sanra had switched on the lghts,the pupis ofAud em

St James' School enterta ned the crowd with some festive
singing.

Children enjoyed vistng Santa n his grotto and the shops

Slmllarry there was a record rurn-out for the annual carol
sinSing event in the Square accompanled by Crewe Brass.

l'4any thanl<s ro everyone who contributed to the success

of these two events.

ln spr ng ADAS will be wor{ng with th€ Cana and River
-1]-ust to refurbish the flower bed that runs alonSslde the
cana from the MilShop ro the Shroppie Fy. Ths wllL be

funded by a donation of {1, 59 from the Cooperative
Community Fund.

On the weel(end of 23rd and 24th June ADAS ls hoplng
to hold an Open Gardens event. lf you would lil(e your
garden to be ncllded pease ema for further detais.
This event ls an important fundraiser forADAS but also
attracts many visitors to the vilage.



Thank you again to all the volunceers who have helped
make 20l7 srch a successfr year forADAS - your he p s

much apprec ated. Fina y, f you have any suggestions for
projects in the v age or would <e to vo unteer, please
get in torch. Conuct: adasconuct@gma .com

Our 2017 programme of meetings ended on a fitting note
with a tall( by our chairpersor Celia Boor - a founder
member of the Society.

Celia charted the h slory of Audlem f oln its early
begifnings when ir was fi[sr menrioned in the Domesday
Bool( lr 1086 !o 1655 when the Gmmmar Schoo was

She explained thatAud em has had variols spe inSs over
rhc years jncluding Aldelyrnc m€anlng former/ of the
Lym€ Wood.Aldlenr has nav€r had a Lord of the l',1anor

Moss Ha was often rented out and rhis he ped ro
l<eep the vlllaSe free. Her extremely interestinS and

inforrnalive ta k left the aldience <eenly awaitins Part 2

and even 3l

2018 prornises ro bc another enjoyab e year with a wide
range of s!biec.s planned, lncluding trips to Highfields afd
The Ca.a yst Science D scovery Ccntre nWidnes.

Our meetings are open to everyone its jus. f3 on the
door (students free) you can bc assLrred of a warm
welcome. For nrore infornration p ease see D ary Dates
or contact Dorothy Jones on 0 270811814.

Audlem Methodist Church
Lany.hanl(s ro all who supporred our Chrisrmas Coffee

l4orn ng and Charlty Fair in December We are happy to
report rhat {51 3 was raised, whlch has been sp t equally

beween l'4acml an and Church funds. ln total we have

now donated { .173 to lYacmillan Cancer Carefron our
varied events over the year

ln November, the year 6 c ass at our village school were
we comed for a packed rnorning ol drama, f m and craft
orgnnised by our own Methodist circuir on che theme of
remembrance, particular y of rhe First Wor d War and

Chistaf acts of rernembrance. The response of the
super chidren from St James made worthwhile all the
prepararion needed for this'premiere'.

Preparations ire now in ful flow for our annua

producton. Please nore the change of date frorn
February to Wednesday 7rh-loth lYarch at 7.l0pm. We
shall present TheVicar Of Di6)ey'lvr'ritten by Richard CLlrtis

and Paul Mayhew Ar+er wjth lger Aspect Productions).

Dibley ls a sleepy v age populated by parlshioners ofthe
rnaddesr var ery sound farriliar? join us to get ro i(now
them and rhelr new vicar. The young cast wl be

s!pported by our much- oved choir, who wi rocl( rhe

house. Tickets (16) are being sold by J! ia Parcon,0 270

8t ]61

Canal Art Exhibition
We have now been atAldleln Mjl for jLrst over I ycars

- though we are currenty closed for our normal winrer
brea<. Do come ln soon after we reopen on lst March,

and you ll see .ha. we have refirted parts of the Ml - lr
seemed the righr tlme ro mal(e some changes.

Our annual Cana Ar. Exhibltion, held in conjunc.ion with
rhe Gu d of Waterway Artists, srarrs fronr Sundry l8
March to Saturdny 14 Apr . We will have at least 50

pa ntings, linocuts and phorographs lrom aborit 20 art sts,

so do corne alons and have a loo<.

The Annexe
The Annexe was forma y opened by the H gh Sherlff of
Cheshire Sarah Callander Becl<ett. Around 500 residents

arrended and viewed the fac ties. Thcy w€rc also

en.crtained by loca rnlsjc ans inc udinS the D!ffey Boys

w th their speclal song describing the Anrexe as a bit on

the side'and rhe whole afternoon was available on

YouTube. Since the launch the srna team of volLrnceers

have been working hard organising how the Annexe will

The Aud em and Distric. Commlrniry Action ho d their
regular Luncheon Club and actlv ties ln the Thorntor
Room, the Youth Cl!b rneec ln their own room furnished

and decorated co the r cholce and Aud ern Foorball Club
now has the best fncilities n the ea8!e and the resul$ on
,ha Diffc l-rva b^nn -rLrh ,, ,p oved Our .o nn rr 17

not-for profit gym, which is now open l5holrrsaday,T
days a we€<, has proved hugely popular with over 160

members. 5A's Drarna Group wi be using theAnncxe as

their'bac< stage for the pantomirne productions and we
are tryirS ro improve the storage available. The Annexe
has hosred a meeting of the Cheshire East Counci
Cabinet. Audlem Parish CoL,ncil held its Finance

Commictee rhere and both the Thornton Room and rhe
Youth Club have been hired by villagers for private
funct ons with more jn the pipeline.



A lot of interest has been shown by health professionals ln
theTreatment Room. We now have a local physiotherapist
providinS services by appointment in the Annexe and are
expecting orher services to be available, all of which wil
save trave to Crewe or Nantwich. we now have over 250
people uslng theAnnexe with over 25 volunteers. lt s early
days bLt the slgns are Audlem people are making good use
of the new facilities.

St fames' Church:
A Fragile Building
The picture of St james' Church is often used as a symbol
ofAudlem. lt is a place of worship, wee < by week,for people
of all ages, for rhe happy occasions aswell asthesad. ltis
open every day for visitors, either to explore its history or
to be quiet and pray. lt is at the heart of the vil age in every
sense and is a tourist attraction. Today it is in a rather fraSi e

Every 5 years the building is inspected, and the last 2

inspections have highlighted severa areas in need of
attention. We have aready carried out expensive internal
repairs to stabilise cracks and the column supports. Our
church financ€s are entireLy dependent on the generoslty of
our group of regular worshippers, but the building is also
used by rhe wider community. We have managed to cover
our running costs and repairs over the past few years but
this is not easy.

The worl( that needs dojnS is not glamorous but essentla.
We need to do the wod< before it becomes a'health and

safety' issue. The worl( is to the tower rool the tower
masonry and the wall above the west door- We cannot be
certain how rnuch this work wil cost, but we expect in the
region of f75,000. once we have rahed a ceftain amount
of money then we can apply for'match funding' grants so
first we need to do what we can by fundr-aising here in our

One ofthe events we wil be holding is a concert,please see

the Diary Dates section for details. lf you would like to
make a donation, or organise a fund-raising event then do
get in touch with He en Chantry 01270-81 1543

helenchantry@btopenworld.corn or Church wardens.

New Year's Eve 2018 Appeal
The tradition of a wonderfu display of exploding roclGts
over the Square as the clocl( stril<es midnight on the last day
ofthe year was broken at the end of 2017. The three bodies
which had funded the event over the years had pulled out-

We began this practice back in 1999 when we welcomed
rhe new Milennium with a coloulJul display in the niSht sky.

The who e event was very popular, with the square pacl(ed

with hLndreds of vilagers, many in fancy dress.

we then decided that we would continue to mark this date
and it has been very welcome over the past lB years-

Fo lowing the non-event at the end of 2017,1 am seeking to
re-introduce it for December 2018. lwishtoappeal toal
for help with raising the funds needed and lam pleased to
say that I have already obtained {500 from people towards
the fee from Blitz Fireworl<s.

P ease do come back to me with a pledge to he p with this
plan. Big or small a I wi I be very gratefu ly received. At
the moment, all I need is your pledge.

Contact detai s: Ralph warb!rton: 07813 820157
rjw@notrubraw.com

AudlemWI
ln December we held our Xmas party,but this time we had
a surprise for o!r mernbers who, after comPleting a

Christmas carol Quiz. were taken on a journey lnto the
mysterious world of the impossible and the unexplainedl

Our entertainment was a magician, performing feats which
tested our knowledge of the Laws of s.ience, although
disappointingly he failed to saw any of our members in half

stayed still long enough and the equipment
ooked too mlch like a coffin for our tastesl

We are loo<ing forward to our annLal lunch atThe Lord
Combermere in January, followed by a ta l( on'AYear in the
Garden' by Phil Smith fromWollerton Old Hall Garden on
the lst February. l4arch lstwill seeAudlemWl being tal(en
on 'A ToLrr of New Zealand' with lYil(e Hines and Hazel
Rowlands,with the added bonus of no jet ag!

DiaryDates...
February
15 History Societ/ l4eeting at 7.l0pm in the Scout and

Guide Hall. Speaker: David Cooke on 'Crewe - The
Railway Coiony 1837-1853'.

March
ll ADAPT cycle ride - Roure modilied Ll8 to Plpegate,

approx 17 mi€s.

15 History Society l4eeting at 7.30pm in .he Scolrt and

Guide Hall. Speaker: Pam Sambrook on'The Servants of
Trentham in tle 1830s'.

l7 Concert at St lames Church Eric Newlon and Friends
at 7.30pm. contacc Fmnl( Shenton on 8 I 243 2.

22 The Chet Show (TAVA) atAudlem Publc Hall at 7.30pm.
Tickets:81 1250 or tava32s@gmai -com

April
8 ADAPT cycle ride - Route l4Dlt'1D2 Market Dralton

circulartrip,2l miles.

19 History Soclet/ l4eeting at 7.30pm in the Scout and
Guide Hall. Speal(er: Claire l'loore on'How to read a

The.losing date foritems forthe Spring/Sunnner issue is 1oth April201a for distribution in May2018. Please contact the
Editor,lennifer Cope, oo 811499 or email aroutrdaudlenlnewsletter@gmail cotn.


